
WYCLIFFE COMMUNITY MEETING

MONDAY, 15 AUGUST 2016

Held at: St Matthews' Library, 10 Malabar Road, St Matthews, Leicester, LE1 
2PD

ACTION LOG

Present:
Councillor Dawood (Chair)
Councillor Aqbany

NO. ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING

34.  INTRODUCTIONS & 
DECLARATIONS 

Cllr Dawood – Chair, welcomed everyone and led 
introductions.

There were no declarations of interest. 
35.  APOLOGIES FOR 

ABSENCE 
Apologies were received from Jay Patel – Highfields 
Community Association (HCA). 

36.  ACTION LOG The action log of the previous meeting held on 15 
February 2016 was confirmed as a correct record. 

37.  LOCAL POLICING 
UPDATE 

Sergeant Matt Painter attended the meeting and 
reported the below statistics, which included both the 
Wycliffe and Spinney Hills Wards crime figures since 
the start of May 2016:

 5 burglaries, 6 burglaries other than dwellings, 
2 thefts of motor vehicles, 4 robberies.

All to note: 
 3-4 hate related crimes had taken place in the 

Leicestershire area since the Brexit vote.  
Sergeant Painter encouraged people to report 
any hate crime or incidents.

 An increase of Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) 
issues had taken place on Vulcan Road and 
Mount Road. Two Police Officers would 
continue to patrol these areas day and night.

 Sergeant Painter noted that he would be 
leaving his current job role and would therefore 
no longer be serving the ward. Congratulations 
and thanks were given to him by Ward 
Councillors.

 It was noted that a previous incident which 
took place on Prospect Hill had resulted in a 
man being charged with Public Order Offences 
on two occasions and a court process would 
follow.



Residents’ concerns:
 Traffic and parking concerns were reported on 

Hartington Road, Nedham Street and 
Melbourne Road. In response the Police 
reported that they were looking into an 
operation in conjunction with multiple agencies 
such as DVLA and parking wardens to address 
this type of issue. 

38.  HOUSING UPDATE Councillor Dawood requested a letter to be sent to the 
Director of Housing due to no attendance of Housing 
Officers on several occasions at Wycliffe Ward 
Community Meetings, whereby no apologies were 
sent and no reports received. 

39.  CITY WARDEN 
UPDATE 

The new City Warden for the Wycliffe Ward – 
Matthew Davinson, reported on the issues which he 
had been involved in, in the ward. The following was 
discussed:

 Fly-tipping and blocked shared alleyways were 
current issues across the ward.

 It was noted that the City Warden had been 
informed of ASB concerns on Vulcan Road 
and would therefore make a visit to the site this 
week.

Councillors and Resident’s concerns:
 Councillors had concerns with the number of 

vehicles parked on double yellow lines from 
the top of Beal Road leading onto Maidstone 
Road. It was also noted that some of these 
vehicles could be for sale. The City Warden 
discussed several legislative procedures 
involved and the possibility of using public 
notices. The Police re-iterated their plan to 
work with multiple agencies to address these 
issues. Councillors requested the parking 
enforcement team to visit the site.

 A resident of Hartington Road reported several 
issues in his area including the non-collection 
of rubbish and paan spitting being incorrectly 
disposed. Councillor Dawood had visited the 
resident and stated that the reason for no 
further waste collection was due to health & 
safety concerns. As a matter of urgency 
Councillor Dawood requested the Ward 
Community Engagement Officer (WCEO) to 
contact the necessary team in regards to 
finding out the ownership status for the rear 
alleyways of 2-20 Hartington Road.



 A resident noted that there was no bin at 
Willows Park for dog mess. The City Warden 
would look into this and inform the Parks team.

 Ottowa Road and Malabar Road were reported 
to have waste and dead mice. The City 
Warden would visit the site. 

40.  WARD COMMUNITY 
BUDGET 

Anita Clarke – the WCEO for Wycliffe gave an update 
on the Ward Community Budget:

Applicant Project Funding 
result

Iftin Somalian 
Community 

Solution

Organise an Eid 
function.

£500 supported

Global CC Charity cricket 
match.

£250 supported

Akkmurad CC Teach children 
cricket.

£250 supported

Highfields 
Community 
Association

Highfields Festival 
2016.

£1,000 
supported

Somali Community 
Parents Association

St Matthews 
Community Parks 

Day.

£1,000 
supported

Karadi Matvad 
Khalifa MS Matvad 
Sammelan Jamat

Organise a 
Sammelan event.

£475 supported

Hiten Patel Children’s summer 
activities.

£495 supported

Young Adventures Preparing young 
people for 
adulthood.

Not supported

Rajo Somali 
Community

St Matthew’s 
engagement 

event.

£415 supported

Global Hands Youth workshop. Not supported
Sensational Vibes Carnival arts. £500 supported

LEEAP LTD Replacement of 
boiler/ Purchase of 
office stationary.

£1,000 
supported (for 

office stationary 
only)

East Midlands 
Somali Elders

Eid Celebration. £500 supported

Quba Islamic 
Centre

Eid Celebration £500 supported

Michelle Dhillon Music journalism 
afterschool 
workshops.

Not supported

African Caribbean 
Centre

Summer play 
scheme

£500 supported

Small Green Shots Guri – pilot poetry 
performance 

project.

Not supported

LCC – Street based 
Youth Service

Youth summer 
activities

£500 supported



Sudanese Darfur 
Association

Eid event. £200 supported

St Matthews Fun Day:
 Representatives from the St Matthews Fun 

Day attended the meeting and gave an update 
on the event and how the funding was spent. 
The event was reported as well attended and 
very successful. 

 Councillor Dawood congratulated the 
organisers and agencies involved. He 
discussed Wycliffe Ward Councillors interest in 
holding a community engagement event in the 
future and noted possibilities of collaborating/ 
being part of the St Matthews Fun Day. 

41.  ANY OTHER 
URGENT BUSINESS 

Councillor Dawood presented the following 
information:

 The public consultation for dog control 
enforcement was currently taking place. 
Please see further information attached to this 
action log.

 The Leicester/ Leicestershire Council tax 
reduction scheme consultation was open for 
residents to submit their views.

 Due to the decrease in Ward Community 
Meeting attendance, Councillors would now be 
considering other ward engagements. A 
resident also suggested that texting could be a 
good method of informing the community of 
ward meetings. 

42.  CLOSE OF 
MEETING 

The Chair declared the meeting closed at 7:22pm. 



Have your say
Legislation around dog control and dog fouling 
has changed.

Leicester City Council is proposing to continue 
to enforce responsible dog ownership by 
adopting a city-wide Public Spaces Protection 
Order under the Crime and Policing Act 2014.
Have your say about the details in this order, 
including preventing dog fouling, keeping dogs 
under control and levels of fines.

Please visit 
consultations.leicester.gov.uk 
to join in the public consultation

Survey open until 31 August 2016

Public Consultation
Dog Control Enforcement
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